
Dear Families,  
 
Sport kicked off this week with Kennall Vale representing in both Football and Netball at Penryn College as 
part of the Penryn Partnership league. See match reports and team photos on the next page! We also had 
our Year 5’s completing their Level 1 Bike-ability cycling proficiency on Tuesday. 
 
Please see attached October’s Online Safety Newsletter. Parent’s are also invited to an ‘Online Safety at 
Home’ webinar that takes place on 6th October at 7pm. Follow this link to access this: https://
www.youtube.com/watch?v=CpFspt6fgfg. The webinar will cover the following topics: ‘addressing online 
safety at home’ and ‘how to spot unusual behaviour’, such as grooming and online bullying. The webinar 
will also include advice on gaming, screen time, social media and messaging apps.  
 
The cost of living is affecting more and more people at the moment. Kennall Vale school has contacted 
Penryn and Falmouth Foodbank to see how we can support the local community. For this year’s harvest 
festival, we will be asking for donations to the local foodbank. We will be collecting items for the remainder 
of this term and I will send a list out of the type of items that are required. Furthermore, Kennall Vale has 
now become partnered agency with Falmouth and Penryn Foodbank. I would encourage anyone who is in 
crisis and facing economic difficult to make contact with me in person or by emailing me at 
head@kennallvale.tpacademytrust.org; I will be able to give you a food voucher to access support from the 
local foodbank. Furthermore, if you know of anyone in our community, even if they don’t have children at 
Kennall Vale, who are vulnerable and would benefit from this support, please do pass on my details and 
encourage them to make contact.   

 
In October 2021 Arts Council England announced funding of £2,780,000 to build a network of schools that 
will test a range of innovative approaches to teaching for creativity. Kennall Vale, alongside the Penryn 
Partnership will be exploring the question: ‘Does the teaching creativity across the curriculum lead to 
young people who are better prepared for their future in a changing workforce?’. Miss Fenton is leading 
the action research at Kennall Vale and will be sharing much of this process with you soon!    
 
Have a great weekend,  
Mr Chirgwin 

 
 
 

30/09/22 

Stars of the Week! 

 

Piskies: Olive 

Cormoran: Isla W 

Morgawr: Isolde R 

Zennor: Audra W 

Bedruthan: Elba L 

 

Values Award: Elsie — Zennor 

Attendance Target for the year: 96% and above 

 

 

 

Week beginning  26th September 2022 

Piskies 94.9% 
Cormoran 97.5% 
Morgawr 98.5% 
Zennor 

97.1% 

Bedruthan 97.4% 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CpFspt6fgfg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CpFspt6fgfg


Diary Dates 2022/23 

Date Event 

06/10/22 Individual/Sibling School Photos 
w/b 10/10/22 Book Fair 
w/b 17/10/22 Parent/Teacher meetings W/B 17th October  
w/b 24/10/22 Autumn Half Term 

31/10/22 INSET Day 

16/12/22 Break up for Christmas Holidays 3:15pm 

03/01/23 Spring Term begins 

w/b 13/02/23  Spring Half Term 

31/03/23 Break up for Easter Holidays 3:15pm 

17/04/23 Summer Term begins 

01/05/23 Bank Holiday — School closed 

w/b 29/05/23 Summer Half Term 

21/07/23 Break up for Summer Holidays—2:00pm 

24/07/22 INSET Day 

25/07/22 INSET Day 

Kennall Vale’s Netball and Football Teams 

On Wednesday, we played Mylor Bridge in netball. 
The team was pretty good - actually, we were 
awesome! Ella scored once, Libby scored twice 
and Merryn also scored once. The final score was 4
-2 to us! Next week ,we are playing Stithians.  

    Written by Ella and Rose 

On Wednesday, we played our first football 
match at Penryn. We played against Per-
ranarworthal 1 and 2  and we won both 
matches. The first match we won 3-2 and 
the second match we won 6-0. In the first 
match, Livvy scored one goal and Robin 
scored two goals. In the second match, 
Robin scored two, Harry S scored one and 
Livvy scored three. Everyone played bril-
liantly!  

  Written by Livvy 


